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DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

LOCAL LAW INTRO. NO. 16 OF 2021 

LOCAL LAW AUTHORIZING 12- AND 13-YEAR OLD LICENSED HUNTERS TO 

HUNT DEER WITH A FIREARM OR CROSSBOW DURING HUNTING SEASON 

WITH THE SUPERVISION OF AN ADULT LICENSED HUNTER 

 

MAY 26, 2021 
 

The Delaware County Board of Supervisors held a Public Hearing regarding Local Law 

Intro. No. 16 of 2021 in the Board of Supervisors’ Room of the Senator Charles D. Cook County 

Office Building, 111 Main Street, Delhi, New York, and via Zoom at 12:45 p.m. on Wednesday, 

May 26, 2021, Chairman Tina B. Molé presiding. 
 

Chairman Molé called the hearing to order and read the notice of public hearing. 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 

LOCAL LAW INTRO. NO. 16 OF 2021 

 

A LOCAL LAW AUTHORIZING 12- AND 13-YEAR OLD LICENSED HUNTERS TO 

HUNT DEER WITH A FIREARM OR CROSSBOW DURING HUNTING SEASON 

WITH THE SUPERVISION OF AN ADULT LICENSED HUNTER 

 

Notice is hereby given that the Delaware County Board of Supervisors will hold a Public 

Hearing, Wednesday, May 26, 2021 at 12:45 p.m. in the Board of Supervisors’ Room of the 

County Office Building, 111 Main Street, Delhi, New York, concerning proposed Local Law as 

follows: 

 

Introductory Local Law No. 16 Section I. The intent of this Local Law is to authorize 

Delaware County to permit 12- and 13-year old individuals to participate in the new and safe 

hunting opportunities in accordance with Environment Conservation Law § 11-0935.  A full 

copy of the proposed local law is available on the County website or by contacting the Clerk of 

the Board’s Office. 

 

All persons interested in speaking concerning the proposed local law may attend the 

hearing via Zoom.  The link will be provided on the County website at:  www.co.delaware.ny.us 

or by calling the office of the Clerk of the Board at (607) 832-5110.  To ensure that your 

comments are heard, they will also be accepted by email until 5:00 p.m. on Monday, May 24, 

2021 to:  christa.schafer@co.delaware.ny.us. 

 

Dated:  May 19, 2021 Christa M. Schafer 

 Clerk of the Board 

 Delaware County Board of Supervisors 

 

http://www.co.delaware.ny.us/
mailto:christa.schafer@co.delaware.ny.us


Chairman Molé asked anyone who wished to speak to please state their name and the 

town they reside in.  She opened the floor for comment from anyone present in the Board Room.  

As no one present had any comments, she asked Zoom attendees to please indicate in the chat 

box if they wished to speak so they would be unmuted to give their name and the town they 

reside in and state their comment. 

 

Since no one wished to speak, Chairman Molé declared the public hearing adjourned at 

12:47 p.m. 


